
Moville Chamber of Commerce Minutes 
February 10, 2020 

 
Opening prayer was given by Harold Werley. 
President Chris Countryman thanked the WC ProStart class for providing the meals.  
 
Old Business:  
• Jeannie Krueger reported a balance of $5,132.80 after paying for today’s meals. 
• Minutes are available by contacting Lisa Fouts or go to ​www.visitmoville.com 
• School News: Superintendent Doug Glackin announced the Student of the Month, 
Halle Dennison. In sports, WC wrestlers won sectionals at Avoca this past weekend. 
7 wrestlers qualify for districts. Large group speech: 13 out of 17 earned I’s at State. 
Jazz Band received a second place finish at recent Jazz Festival. 
• City News: Mayor Jim Fisher stated the council is working on the city budget. 
There are 7 active construction jobs in Moville at this time. 
• MCDAI: Stee Maxwell thanked those that sent in MCDAI membership. Framing has 
started on the housing on Meredith Lane. Members reminded that Trivia Night is 
March 14 and proceeds will be used to purchase 2 more lighted trees for the 
frontage road display. February 25 – 10 a.m. - auction to sell the grocery store 
equipment.  
• Hy-Vee Grocery Delivery: An agreement with Hy-Vee has been reached for Moville 
grocery delivery. $99/year membership or $9.95/delivery fee in Moville area. 
Customers would download the app and place their order – delivery days are 
Tuesday 3-5 p.m., Thursday 1-3 p.m., and Sunday 2-4 p.m. A motion was made by 
Jeannie Krueger for the Chamber to pay for a yearly membership for the Senior 
Center. Chuck Kronaizl second. Discussion followed about details of the service. 
• Update on Medical Clinic: Opening has been adjusted to late March due to MIS 
technology work to be completed. Clinic will be open Monday, Wednesday & Friday. 
 
New Business:  
• MCDAI Trivia Night: March 14 
• Bring a Farmer to Chamber March 9 – Members were encouraged to invite farmers 
and RSVP to Chamber Board to get count for the caterer. 
• Woodbury Central Theatre New York Tour – 26 WC students will travel with WC 
teacher Denise Heiman to see New York shows/city sights. Donations can be sent to 
Woodbury Central in c/o Denise Heiman. Make checks payable to NYC Trip. 
 
Next Meeting: March 9 at the Moville Community Center 
Today’s Attendance: 26  

http://www.visitmoville.com/

